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WHAT I LEARNED ON MY SABBATICAL 

The Shalom Hartman Institute is a leading center of Jewish thought and education. Its mission is to strengthen 

Jewish peoplehood, identity, and pluralism; to enhance the Jewish and democratic character of Israel. The SHI 

addresses this vision through innovative and creative thinking, gifted and visionary leaders, and 

transformational education programs such as the RTS (Rabbinic Torah Seminar).  
 
For over a decade I knew that I identified with their vision, for over a decade I have been hearing nothing but 

praises about the RTS from colleagues and yet, I never brought myself to participate. There was always an 

excuse, always a reason for why not. It took a personal invitation from Rabbi Donniel Hartman during our 

meeting at TJ this past winter, and the blessing of a mini-sabbatical I was able to take this summer, to finally 

take advantage and experience this incredible program.  
 
And so, for 12 days in early July, I found myself, with over 200 other Rabbis from all over the world (From 

Germany to Australia, Israel to Canada, and of course many colleagues from the US) immersed in study; 

listening to some of the best scholars and teachers available, engaging in text study, lectures, workshops and 

excursions on a level I have never experienced previously. 
 
I believe we are all familiar and agree with the idea that “we should learn something new every day” - but in all 

honesty, how many of us truly do so? How many of us take the time and make the effort? How many of us push 

ourselves out of our comfort zones and challenge ourselves to rigorously study  complicated ideas? I will 

honestly say that it has been a while since I engaged in such deep study, on such a high level, and I am so 

grateful for this experience that reminded me how much I love to study and that has now reinstalled in me a 

renewed understanding and commitment to keep making learning a high priority. Every evening, after leaving 

the SHI, I found myself with an enthusiasm that even surprised me - sharing all my new insights with anyone 

that was around and willing to listen. 
 
A typical day at RTS begins with a “Shiur”- a lesson, delivered by a different faculty member. Each teacher 

starts with a 30-minute introduction to their class (in which they introduce the texts they have chosen and give 

students some tips as to how we should approach these texts) after which we split into a “Chevruta” (a study 

group that can be any size from 2 to 5-6 Rabbis) - we would then spend about 1.5 hours studying the text and 

the come back for a closing lecture. And once again, I can’t exaggerate in sharing with you the amazing 

experience of meeting so many extraordinary colleagues and the importance of continually building a circle of 

people you can consult with, learn from, and share such experiences with.  I met rabbis ranging in age, gender, 

positions, life experience, denomination and so much more. You see, not growing up in the US in the circles of 

Reform Judaism, going at a much later age to HUC, and coming directly from there to TJ - limited my exposure 

to other rabbis. The experience at SHI has helped me develop new and promising relationships with some of the 

most interesting rabbis I have ever met, and I have no doubt that as these relationships grow and strengthen - 

you too will have an opportunity to meet some of these scholars. Maybe more than anything else the entire 

experience was a humbling experience - giving me a much wider perspective to the rich and diverse world of 

rabbinic opinions and experiences out there. 
 
I must say I was especially impressed by a group of rabbis who were ordained by the SHI in a program called 

“the Israeli Rabanut” which is basically meant for what we would otherwise call secular Israelis for whom 

religion is best described as “Israeli” - but more about that another time. 
 
While the experience of studying and the sense of community accompanying it were awesome - the actual 

studies themselves were nothing short of fascinating - the theme this year was called: “Why Israel?” A simple 

yet extremely complicated question.  Each faculty member was asked to present a different approach, a different 

understanding to the question of not only what is the role that Israel plays in our lives as Jews (both in Israel and 

outside of Israel) - but also - why is this question and answer to it so important and/or relevant to us? 



 
And so, among so many we heard from - Elana Stein Hain about the idea of Zionism as a Covenantal Theology, 

from Micah Goodman about Israel on the world stage, from Yehuda Kurtzer about Israel as a post holocaust 

theological creation and from Donniel Hartman about Zionism and Power and what Israel can teach us about 

the gift and danger of power. I will be sharing with you - over the coming year many of the great ideas and 

lessons I had the privilege to learn. 
 

The afternoon sessions were dedicated to electives. My only criticism of RTS is that having to make a decision 

between the various options was a cruel and painful experience. I ended up studying the question of “The 

Uniqeness of Humans” with and an elective about “Shir Ha’shirim” The scroll known as the “Song of Songs” 

taught in Hebrew  - I can’t wait until next Passover (traditionally the time we read this scroll) to share some of 

the insights. 
 
Evenings were dedicated to “big ideas.” Whether it was a lecture or being in the audience in a recording of a 

podcast - the RTS program made sure we would go to bed thinking about what we just heard. 
 

A whole day was dedicated to an excursion aimed at better understanding a moral issue facing Israel - I chose to 

join the trip to East Jerusalem, trying to better understand the complexity of what it means to be an “East 

Jerusalemite permanent resident of Israel” - I have to admit that I was surprised to learn, that even as person 

who spent 30 years living in Jerusalem, there was so much I never knew or realized about what was happening 

in this beloved city of mine. 
 
The two weeks of RTS ended very fast and with a great sense of inspiration and renewal I was ready to continue 

with the second part of my sabbatical - spending quality time with family and friends and doing so while 

forcing myself to temporarily disconnect from my day-to-day work at Temple. You see, usually when I go to 

Israel, I stay connected, be it via text, email or phone, I speak to both to you - my congregants and to my fellow 

professionals and leadership, I stay updated with all that is happening, I participate in meetings and in other 

occasions be it life cycle events, I teach, I occasionally even lead services from Israel - but not this time. This 

summer my goal was to let go, to allow myself to fully be present in being here and in creating memories with 

family and friends.  It was a very special experience for me, not easy at all, I had to rewire some behaviors that 

have become second nature habits for me, I had to let go, I had to focus on the here, and now, I had to relearn to 

fill my time, and mind and soul with things that were not mostly temple related, maybe the best example is how 

Fridays feel different being away from TJ and how challenging and rewarding was the experience of welcoming 

Shabbat in very new and creative ways. 
 
And so even the two weeks I spent in Europe with my kids and the 3 weeks in Israel - were very different than 

any one of my past experiences in Israel. 
 
This ability to disconnect from my day-to-day life truly and fully, could have not happened without an amazing 

team who took charge while I was away. I feel blessed to have such a trustworthy, hardworking, committed, and 

devoted team, for if they were not such an incredible team, this entire experience could not have taken place. 

From the bottom of my heart, I thank Rabbi Feivel and Cantor Abbie who took over all my responsibilities this 

summer. I can’t thank Morli enough, for her hard work and for her sensitivity and wisdom in knowing how to 

help me make the best out of this time. I am of course grateful for our entire staff who are so good at what they 

do and make things look so easy that we often forget how hard they work and finally to our leadership for their 

love, support and vision in understanding the importance of taking this time and to you - my TJ family for your 

patience, for your love and support and for being the most amazing spiritual home one can possibly ask for, a 

home I am so happy and excited to continue to serve with renewed vision, passion, energy and devotion. 

Rabbi Yaron  



News from the Executive Director – Welcome Rabbi Rose Durbin 

 
 
Dear TJ Family, 
 
I am delighted to welcome Rabbi Rose Durbin back to our TJ Team.  See below for more 

information on Rabbi Rose’s background and perspective on her part-time role at TJ.  Importantly, 

Rabbi Rose will help us work on some of the items that we have identified in our strategic 

planning that we do not do enough of, or that we do not do at all.  Specifically, she will be 

responsible for a monthly social action opportunity which will help us be better stewards of our 

local community and she will initiate and create quarterly events for 20-30 year olds in our 

community.  IF YOU HAVE A CHILD OR GRANDCHILD, THAT LIVES IN DELRAY TO JUPITER, 

PLEASE CONTACT RABBI ROSE AT ROSE@GOTJ.ORG WITH THEIR EMAIL, ADDRESS, AND CELL.  

She will add them to her event invites.  All events for this age group are FREE and they do not need 

to be a member to participate.  

 
Respectfully, 

Morli 
Morli Josza 
Executive Director 
 
 

Shalom Temple Judea! 

 
 

I’m so happy to be back as part of the team at Temple Judea and even more excited about my 
new role which will be coordinating Temple Judea’s social action efforts for members of all 
ages as well as creating and kicking off TJ’s new young professional networking for 20/30 year 
olds.  
 

For the past five years, I loved serving as the rabbi for Hillel at Florida Atlantic University, 
which gave me great insight into the mindset of Jewish young  adults today. I learned that 
while they may be interested in connecting to Judaism, they often felt intimidated due to fears 
that they weren’t “Jewish enough” or that they are “bad Jews.” By really learning about their 
anxieties, goals, and dreams, I created programming that met their needs, and provided a 
warm and welcoming culture of inclusion.  Most importantly, I learned that through personal 
engagement and relationship building, students became much more open to exploring Jewish 
tradition, learning, and spirituality. I’m excited to bring this same personal engagement and 
dynamic programming to the Temple Judea community. Do you know any young Jews in their 
20s/30s in our area who are interested in connecting? Send them my way (Rose@gotj.org). I 
look forward to getting to know them and getting them involved! 
 

I’m also very passionate about making a difference through acts of tikkun olam- healing our 
world. As a rabbinical student, I attended a two-week trip to Senegal to help the local 
community build safer and more secure plumbing for their families. One night, our group felt  
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disheartened by all the poverty and illiteracy around us. Although we were helping this one 
community, there were so many others whose needs we weren’t addressing. In response, our 
group leader made us all close our eyes and reflect on the question, “What keeps you up at 
night?” We resolved to focus on the issue in our world we just couldn’t ignore- and we 
committed to taking action on that one issue when we arrived back home. I will always 
remember that question, because with all the problems before us today, we could 
understandably just put up our hands and say, “where can we even begin, and can anything 
we do actually make a difference!?” When I feel this way, I’m inspired by the wisdom of our 
tradition, which teaches, “It is not your responsibility to finish the work of perfecting the world, 
but you are not free to desist from it.” (Pirke Avot 2:21). So, I now ask you- What keeps you up 
at night? Are you ready to start making a difference right here in our local community? This 
year at Temple Judea, we will begin living our Jewish values by volunteering together on 
a  regular basis. I look forward to coordinating with local organizations to plan  meaningful and 
accessible volunteer activities each month - and I look forward to seeing you there! If you are 
interested in getting involved, please email me (Rose@gotj.org) to get started. 
 

In addition to these exciting projects, you’ll also be seeing me again on Sundays and/or on 
your computers at home, as I tutor our young people in Hebrew and prayer fluency. Thanks so 
much for welcoming me back so warmly to our Temple Judea community, and I look forward to 
working with all of you. 
 

In gratitude,  

Rabbi Rose Durbin 

“Rabbi Rose” 
 
 
 

 
 

Do you have a child or grandchild that lives locally? 

Are they out of college and would they like to meet other Jewish young professionals? 

We are kicking off CASUAL quarterly  

get togethers for all 22+ - 35 year olds….. 

THESE EVENTS WILL BE FREE and OFFSITE! 

Your child or grandchild does NOT need to join the temple. 

IF YES, we need their: Name, Address, Cell, Email 

Please send this information to Rose@gotj.org or call the office at 561-624-4633. 
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Pre-Oneg at 5:30 p.m. 

Join us in the social hall for snacks, drinks, 

and mingling! 

Shabbat Worship at 6:00 p.m. 

Fridays, September 2nd, September 16th, September 23rd   
TJ IN OUR SANCTUARY  or via Livestream 

 
Friday, September 9th and Friday September 30th    

Beach Shabbat at Carlin Park 

Minyan 

Mondays at 9:30 a.m. via ZOOM with  
Cantor Abbie 

Thursdays at 9:30 a.m. IN PERSON at TEMPLE JUDEA  
or via Livestream  

 with Rabbi Feivel and Cantor Abbie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TJ PRAYS 

 

Want to meet some new friends? 

Or mingle with old ones? 

Come Fridays at 5:30 p.m. for TJ’s 
PRE-ONEG snacks, drinks, and 

socializing! 

 

Come Meet Soloist 

Kaylene Cole 

Friday, September 23 

 



  
  ENERGIZE YOUR ELUL 

COMPLETE the ELUL CHALLENGE 

WITH CANTOR ABBIE AS YOUR COACH! 

Meetings on MONDAYS September 5, September 12, September 19 at 4:00 p.m. via Zoom 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86170950386?pwd=c3p0dlNRbTZFUk1OZkcvWTVCZVlnQT09 

Meeting ID: 861 7095 0386 

Passcode: 046825 

Cantor Abbie will provide a weekly task for you in preparation for the High Holy 

Days.  She will check in on you via text and encourage you along the way! 

Elul is the last month of the Jewish year and the final month prior to Rosh Hashanah, the Jewish new year. This is a 

month in which to spiritually prepare for the High Holiday season of reflection and repentance. 

Elul is traditionally a time of introspection and personal stock-taking, known in Hebrew as cheshbon hanefesh — 

literally “an accounting of the soul.” This process is conducted in preparation for Rosh Hashanah when, Jewish 

tradition teaches, all of humanity is called to account and a divine judgment is issued. 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86170950386?pwd=c3p0dlNRbTZFUk1OZkcvWTVCZVlnQT09
https://www.myjewishlearning.com/article/rosh-hashanah-101/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Shabbat Dinner 

Friday, September 2nd following Shabbat worship 

Chicken Satay with peanut sauce, Teriyaki Salmon, 

Vegetable Pad Thai, Asian Vegetable Stir Fry, Asian 

Salad, White Rice, Dessert 

$22/adult and $12/child 5-12  

RSVP to the office at 561-624-4633 or randi@gotj.org 



 

 



 

Join us for “The Blast” 

Calling anyone who can blow a 

shofar to JOIN US on the bimah 

during worship on 

Sunday, September 25th for 
EREV ROSH HASHANAH SERVICE 
at 7:30 p.m.  
and/or on Wednesday, October 

5th for YOM KIPPUR/NEILAH 

around 6:00 p.m. 

BRING YOUR OWN SHOFAR! 

 

VIRTUAL 

WORSHIP 
For anyone who is unable to attend High 

Holy Day worship in person, we will be 

offering the selected worship services below 

by Livestream on our website at: 

www.gotj.org / Livestream 

Erev Rosh HaShanah, 

Sunday, September 25th at 7:30 p.m. 

Rosh HaShanah, 

Monday, September 26th at 11:45 a.m. 

Rosh HaShanah 2nd Day,  

Tuesday, September 27th at 9:30 a.m. 

Kol Nidre,  

Tuesday, October 4th at 7:30 p.m. 

Yom Kippur,  

Wednesday, October 5th at 11:45 a.m. 

Yizkor,  

Wednesday, October 5th at 4:15 p.m. 

Neilah and Sounding of the Shofar, 

Wednesday, October 5th at 5:00 p.m. – 

approximately 7:00 p.m. 

Children’s Services for Rosh HaShanah and 

Yom Kippur will also be available at : 

www.gotj.org / Livestream 

Rosh HaShanah, Monday, September 26th at 

3:30 p.m. 

Yom Kippur, Wednesday, October 5th at  

2:30 p.m. 
 

High Holy Day Packets were mailed 

August 1st . 

To ensure you receive your preferred 

service time, please return by no later 

than September 6th! 

Tickets will be mailed the week of 

September 12th.   

Questions: contact us at  

561-624-4633 

As a reminder, all services (except Children’s 

and 2nd Day Rosh HaShanah) are held at the 

Eissey Theatre – 11051 Campus Drive,  

Palm Beach Gardens. 

https://venue.streamspot.com/5795f45a
https://venue.streamspot.com/5795f45a


 
Don’t Forget to Bring…. 

Any non-perishable food items to 

either Kol Nidre or Yom Kippur 

services – October 4th or 5th. 

Collections at the Eissey Theatre 

and at TJ’s Children’s services. 

Donations will benefit the Palm Beach County Food Bank 

and Alpert Jewish Family Service  

(Donations are picked up immediately after services. PLEASE no late drop offs!) 



CELEBRATE SUKKOT WITH US! 

This year we will host different groups in 

the outdoor Sukkah – weather permitting – 

or in the indoor Sukkah if needed.   

at 5:30 p.m. 

Monday, October 10th 

NEW MEMBERS 

Tuesday, October 11th 

TJ Board of Directors 

Wednesday, October 12th  

INTRO TO JUDAISM 

Thursday, October 13th 

YEP Families 

Friday, October 14th 

CONGREGATIONAL ONEG  

Dance and Sing with 

the Torah! 

            Simchat Torah  
   Sunday, October 16th  

 

FOR ALL TJ MEMBERS 

5:15 p.m. Hors D’oeuvres 

Rabbi’s Refreshment Stand 

Cantor’s Candy Bar 

6:00 p.m. Worship Service 

7:00 p.m. Torah Unrolling in 

Pavilion  

8:00 p.m. Dessert 

 



  



  

 

 

The Torah teaches in Deuteronomy 22:3, “You shall not hide 

yourself.” As Jews, we believe that our democracy is strongest when 

everyone can participate, regardless of party or politics.  Each person 

is an agent of change.  The goal of nonpartisan voter engagement is 

NOT to elect candidates or parties, but to increase our ability to 

advance policies that reflect our Jewish values. 

 

It's time to be prepared to vote in the 2022 mid-term election 

Tuesday, November 8th. 

 

If you need to register, update your voter registration information 

(address or signature), or request a VBM ballot, LWV volunteers will be 

available at the pre-oneg Friday nights September 16th, and October 7th 

and 14th! Please bring any election questions. The League publishes 

a nonpartisan Voters’ Guide for Palm Beach County online at VOTE411; 

print copies of the Guide will be available, too. 

 



Adult Education 
  TJ’s Book Club at 10:30 a.m. at TJ or via Zoom 

 
September 12th       The Prison Minyan by Jonathan Stone    Beth Baker 

Jonathan Stone said that he was reading the New York Times in January 2019 and read an 

article about Otisville, where Michael Cohen had requested to serve out his sentence.  When 

he found that it was a "Jewish" prison with a kosher deli with religious services led by a rabbi 

inmate, he dropped everything else to write a novel of life within Otisville, a medium security 

federal prison. Problems surface when there's a change of wardens, a tough prisoner enters 

the prison, and a poetry professor, while visiting, sees too much. Will the minyan be able to 

save her from harm? 

 

October 3rd            Send for Me by Lauren Fox                Carole Levine 

 Lauren Fox writes a sweeping novel that moves between Germany on the eve of World War 

II and present-day Wisconsin, unspoiling a story of love, longing, and the ceaseless push and 

pull of motherhood. 

ZOOM: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86321524611?pwd=Z2lINHBENTNpaUFVRVJHbUJs

M0I5QT09   

Meeting ID: 863 2152 4611  

Passcode: 910340                                   

  

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86321524611?pwd=Z2lINHBENTNpaUFVRVJHbUJsM0I5QT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86321524611?pwd=Z2lINHBENTNpaUFVRVJHbUJsM0I5QT09


 

 
  

 

Brush up on your High Holy Day Hebrew  

With Rabbi Feivel 

Monday, September 12th and/or Monday, 

September 19th from 2:00 -3:00 p.m. at 

TJ 

Even if you have never studied Hebrew 

before – join Rabbi Feivel for this special 

class to help you further your High Holy 

Day experience! 

 

ADULT HEBREW LANGUAGE CLASSES WITH RABBI 

FEIVEL 

Beginning the week of October 10th 

Mondays at 2:00 p.m. – Beginner 

Wednesdays at 2:00 p.m. - Intermediate 

Lunch & Learn with Rabbi Feivel at TJ 

GET TO KNOW THE JEWISH INNOVATORS 

The innovators in music, art, science, and culture.  $20/person for lunch.   

RSVP required to randi@gotj.org or 561-624-4633.  All begin at NOON! 

September 7 – Albert Einstein 

October 12 – Jonas Salk 

November 9 – George Gershwin 

December 14 – Louis Brandeis 

January 11 – Woody Allen 

February 15 – Henrietta Szold 

March 8 – Emma Lazarus 

April 19 – Saul Lansky 

May 17 – Joe Shuster 
 

mailto:randi@gotj.org


 

MODERN MUSSAR 
How to be Happier, Kinder & More Content …No Kidding! 

Mussar is the ancient Jewish practice of refining one’s middot, or character traits, with origins 

going back to ancient texts. For many years, studying character traits and good behaviors were 

often ignored in the traditional yeshivas in favor of Talmud/law study.  

The Modern Mussar movement was founded in Europe in response to a perception that Jews had 

become too focused on rote mitzvah observance at the expense of deliberate ethical behaviors. 

This is a two-part class. While many sources will be used and referenced, the class is asked to 

buy “Everyday Holiness“ by Alan Morinis, which will be our primary text.  If you missed Part 

One, you can still participate but you will need to do some pre-work.  Please contact the office! 

Part Two will run 13 weeks – Beginning SEPTEMBER 8th on Thursdays at 10:45 a.m. 

Each week we will engage with a different Middah/trait as outlined in “Everyday Holiness”. 

We will discover that while we all share common traits, we all have them in different measures. 

This will lead each participant to their own path towards spiritual and personal refinement, and 

we’ll begin that journey together. 

In fairness to the people who start at the beginning, anyone who misses Part One but wants to 

join Part Two will need to read all the material we cover in Part One, and possibly attend a 

“catch-up” session 

Registration is REQUIRED and CLASS SIZE IS LIMITED.  To register – call Randi at 561-624-

4633 or email randi@gotj.org. 

Class will be co-taught by Michael Ross and JoEllen Alvarez, TJ Members, and Rabbi Feivel 

  



 
 

Wednesday Nights with Rabbi Yaron 
 

Join Rabbi Yaron as he shares with you ten different 

teachings and texts that have shaped his 

rabbinate.   
Some of these texts are inspiring, some are disturbing, some are enlightening, and 

some are confusing.  Some will be in English and others in Hebrew (translation will be 

provided).  But what they all have in common is that they have the potential to stick 

with you, challenge you, and even change how you think. 

 

by Zoom at 7:00 p.m.  

 

September 14, October 19, November 16, December 7, January 18, February 8, March 1, 

May 2, May 24 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86018556606?pwd=NzNUMXFxM2ZET1lZMjFPRE0xLzJ

yQT09 

Meeting ID: 860 1855 6606 

Passcode: 963608 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86018556606?pwd=NzNUMXFxM2ZET1lZMjFPRE0xLzJyQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86018556606?pwd=NzNUMXFxM2ZET1lZMjFPRE0xLzJyQT09


 

TJ’s SISTERHOOD INVITES YOU TO  

Taught by glass artist – Irene Jalowayski.   

All materials and instruction provided. 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14th  at 10:30 a.m. 

COST IS $45 / person for supplies – you will take home your creation! 

RSVP REQUIRED TO PAT AT PAT@GOTJ.ORG BY SEPTEMBER 6th  

Limited to 20 participants. 

OUR CLERGY 

WILL BE HAPPY 

TO COME 

HANG THIS IN 

YOUR HOME! 

mailto:PAT@GOTJ.ORG


  

 



 

 

 

 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US VIA ZOOM 

Saturday Morning Torah Study with  

Rabbi Feivel and Rabbi Yaron   

9:00 a.m. Worship 

9:30 a.m. Study 

 
 

 

 

Robin & Michael Bernstein    Susan and Robert Levin 
Gillian & Doug Bush and family   Bobbie Miller 
Shira & Jonathan Caplan and family  Lisa Paul & Brandon Philipczyk and family 
Radhika Siriki & Roger Coron and family  Amy & Mark Rubin 
Randi & Herb Denmark    Barbara & Arnold Scheinberg 
Lindsey Donatelli and family   Amy & John Terwilleger and family 
Gail & Kenneth Dorfman    Sarah & Herbert Uzzi and family  
Rebekah Faivus     Karen & Stuart Wanuck 
Susan King & Frederic Silverman 

Do you have a friend or family member who might be interested in joining Temple Judea?  We would love to 

meet them!  Please call Pat Sensat, Membership Coordinator, at 561-624-4633.  She will set up a tour, meeting 

with our clergy, or simply share information about our temple. 

 

TJ WELCOMES ITS NEW MEMBERS! 

Would you like to discuss the stresses of day-to-

day life?  

Being a caregiver? Bereavement?  

TJ is delighted to offer 30-minute one-on-one 

counseling  

with Marcia Grobman, LCSW  

Sessions are free. Members only.  3 sessions max. 

/ person 

From 10 a.m. – Noon 

Marcia Grobman received her master’s degree in social 

work from Barry University, Miami Shores, Florida and is 

a licensed clinical social worker in Palm Beach County. 

Marcia is a certified addiction professional and a 

certified geriatric clinical social worker. Marcia has 

worked for the Palm Beach County Commissioners and 

Palm Beach County Sheriff’s Office, Alpert Jewish Family 

and Children’s Services, Morse Geriatric Center. 

Call Randi to schedule a session at 561-624-4633 

CANDID CONVERSATIONS FOR 

WOMEN 

Join Marcia Grobman, LCSW, and fellow 

female TJ members for candid 

conversations regarding various issues 

faced in our day to day lives. 

Thursdays at 1:00 p.m. 

IN PERSON AT TEMPLE JUDEA 

October 20, November 3, November 17, 

December 1, December 15 

Class size limited  

Register with Randi at randi@gotj.org or 

561-624-4633 
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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 
1 Alesia Hoy 
1 Gavin Scott Venoff 
1 David Benjamin Venoff 
2 Marilyn Gluck 
2 Dana Morgan 
2 Aidan Taylor 
2 Jake Zur 
3 Arnold Brown 
3 Jill Chait 
3 Bayla Weltman 
4 Sy Donner 
5 Mason Comiter 
5 Ian Gudin 
5 Samantha Gudin 
5 Jeffrey Gudin 
5 Ryan Kozak 
6 Gail Kreppel 
6 Helene Schaefer 
6 Robert Wertheimer 
7 David Benson 
7 Diane Brill 
7 Jane Feibusch 
7 Beatrice James 
7 David James 
8 Sophia Brown 
8 Matthew Chait 
8 Sienna Ellis 
8 Joel B. Hart 
8 Mona Oks 
8 Landon Stuhmer 
9 Aria Guralnick 
9 Marilyn LeRoy 
10 Mitchell Beers 
10 Brandon Greene 
10 Eden Josza 
10 Paul Levine 
10 Brooke Mendelsohn 
10 Jackson Pomerantz 
10 Jeremy Simons 
11 Nancy Cohen 
11 Roberto Cumerma 
11 Diane Feldon 
11 Tatyana Knaster 
 

11 Haviva Lapkin 
11 Penny Masur 
11 Matthew Metzger 
12 Amy Gould 
12 Emma Krathen 
12 Laura Lazarus 
12 Jessica Oks 
12 Charles Silverman 
13 Matthew Albers 
13 Stephen Epstein 
13 Avrum Gray 
13 Rachel Haselkorn 
13 Naomi Hoffman 
13 Adam Schiff 
14 Daniel Goldstein 
15 Ellen Kruger 
15 David Sales 
15 Asher Gerald Singer 
16 Julie Schneider 
17 Faye Rosch 
17 Edith Sheidlower 
18 Joyce Demain 
18 Yonatan Kapitulnik 
18 Lewis Kramer 
18 Allen Robinson 
19 Sheryl Chavez 
19 Lucas Pillersdorf 
19 Richard Schwartz 
19 Richard A. Shapiro 
19 Judith Tornick 
20 Diane Exter 
20 William Lewis 
20 Andrew Schneider 
20 Leslie J. Storch 
20 Lynn Welton 
21 Richard Barovick 
21 Merylee Golden 
21 Stephen Johnson 
21 Iris Podell 
21 Michael Steinger 
21 Cheryl Taylor 
21 Matthew Wysockey 
22 Phyllis Hoffman 
22 Lucas Terwilleger 

23 Asher Benson 
23 Charles Feldman 
23 Mary Funt 
23 Brian Guralnick 
23 Ronald Stone 
24 Lilly Felsen 
24 Roger Landay 
24 Lawrence Lutner 
24 Zachary Mendelsohn 
25 Audrey Kaplan-Friedman 
25 Rosalie Rothenberg 
25 Audrey Steiner 
27 Vaughn Cohan 
27 Randi Denmark 
27 Morton Nussbaum 
27 Sydney Pomerantz 
28 Michael Fredel 
28 Fred Millard 
28 Alec Piotrowski 
29 Johan Jacobsen 
29 Evan Josza 
29 Ellen Kanfer 
29 Samantha Stevens 
30 Justin Paul 
30 Gary Rosenberg 



 

1 Jeff & Susan Gudin 
1 Elliot & Sandy Spar 
2 Bruce & Dale Frey 
2 Seth & Debra Kozak 
2 Allen & Rita Robinson 
3 Howard & Susan Pashman 
4 David & Julie Buckner 
4 Rick & Elaine Garrison 
4 David & Jessica Quartell 
4 Steven & Carol Shain 
5 Tim & Debra Brandt 
5 Robert & Deanna Katz 
6 Kenneth & Lila Altman 
6 Avi & Esti Levinson 
6 Robert & Rosalee Savel 

7 David Thomas & Nancy Lanard 
9 Christopher Michaud & Wendy Capland 
10 Charles & Lynne Weiss 
11 David & Beatrice James 
11 Martin & Helene Schwalberg 
11 Danny & Judy Schwartz 
13 Gerald & Gwen Richman 
13 Paul & Carole Rosen 
19 Matt & Amy Almassian 
19 Alfred & Irene Jalowayski 
19 Howard & Marilyn Schwartz 
20 Adrian & Laura Rabinowicz 
20 Mickey & Phyllis Schulman 
23 David P. & Leslie J. Storch 
29 Jeff & Mei Sze Greene 
 

MAZEL TOV! 

Mazel tov to Samantha and Larry Aronowitz on the Bat 

Mitzvah of their daughter, Ashlyn Rae on September 3, 2022.  

We couldn’t be prouder of Ashlyn and the young woman she 

has become. She is kind, caring, and loyal. She loves her 

friends and family fiercely and gives 100% to anything and 

everything she puts her mind to. She has excelled in school, 

soccer and socially. We love her more than words!  



 

 

A BIG THANK YOU to…. 

Carol Auerbach and Albert Berger and family who underwrote this year’s backpack drive 

All the “Empty Nesters” who helped stuff and deliver this year’s backpacks (50+ bags in all!) 

Backpacks benefit Jupiter Elementary – a Title 1 school located less than 5 miles from TJ with 

over 80% of the 900 students learning English as a second language. 

 
 

Join Rabbi Yaron and Morli for our next Mitzvah project 

 
Saturday, October 8th 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

 Location will be in Riviera Beach – exact address TBD 
Paint your Heart Out Palm Beach County is a volunteer-based nonprofit organization that 
aids the elderly, disabled and low-income families with children. Paint Your Heart Out paints 
the exterior of qualifying single-family homes with the SWA’s recycled paint at no cost to the 
homeowner. Volunteers aged 15 and older are welcome to participate but parent must 
attend as well.    

PLEASE CONTACT MORLI JOSZA to VOLUNTEER at morli@gotj.org.  

TJ GIVES BACK 

http://www.paintyourheartoutpbc.com/home.html
mailto:morli@gotj.org


  TJ GIVES 

General Fund 

Barbara and Peter Aschheim 
in loving memory of Gertrude 
Aschheim, mother of Peter 
The Bailey Family  
in loving memory of Dorothy 
Swerdloff 
Penny and Mitch Beers 
in loving memory of Fran Golden, 
beloved mother of Penny Beers 
Brigitte Berman 
in loving memory of my beloved 
husband, Marvin 
Betsy Bleznak 
in loving memory of Ethel Hoffman 
Marjorie and Brian Block 
in loving memory of Herb Siegel, 
beloved life partner of Sydelle Sonkin 
Julie and David Buckner 
wishing Isabel Berg a speedy 
recovery 
Sandi Cardaman 
thank you for your donation 
Rafaella, Chris, Cheryl, Kim, Jenny, 
Zutreen and Barbara Cass 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Greta Circlin 
in loving memory of my husband, 
Richard Circlin 
Nancy and Martin Cohen 
thank you for your donation 
Rhoda and Alan Edelman 
in loving memory of Milton 
Greenwald, brother of Rhoda 
Marleen Hacker and Allan Eisinger 
in loving memory of our dear friend, 
Morris Weintraub, beloved partner 
of Joan Gelch 
Lilly and Harold Felsen 
in loving memory of Albert Lustig 
in loving memory of Charles Felsen 
Bonney and Allan Fine 
in loving memory of Marty Baker, 
beloved brother of Judy Borenstein 
in loving memory of Mark Lobel, 
beloved son of Mr. and Mrs. David 
Lobel 
 

Adelita Orefice and Jack Fracasso 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Dale Frey 
in loving memory of my beloved sister, 
Carole Rosenstein 
Carol Harris and Michael Friedman 
in loving memory of Eleanor Stone, 
beloved mother of Ron Stone 
Audrey Kaplan-Friedman and Marcus 
Friedman 
in loving memory of Rosella Jukofsky, 
mother of Audrey 
Sandra Geller 
in loving memory of my mother, Kate 
Berry Spring 
Lynn and Alan Ginsburg 
in loving memory of Dr. Leon Stein, 
father of Dr. Joel Stein 
in loving memory of Shirley Stein, 
beloved mother of Dr. Joel Stein 
Irene and Elliot Glanz 
in loving memory of Harry Sherman 
Loe and Gary Goldwasser 
in loving memory of Morris Weintraub, 
beloved partner of Joan Gelch 
Elaine Gordon 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Zena and Harvey Hafetz 
in loving memory of Al Hafetz 
Abby and Eric Jablin 
in loving memory of the remarkable 
Ruth Salton, a real life wonder woman 
Morton and Sondra Kaplan 
in loving memory of Carl Kaplan, father 
of Morton 
Rochelle Karp 
thank you for your donation 
Sandi and Bill Katz 
in loving memory of Herman Katz 
Vivian Lieberman and Diane 
Kershenbaum 
in loving memory of our father, Fabian 
Seifer 
Ann Jill Kodeck 
in loving memory of Noel Walter 
 

 

 

 

 

Mike, Bethanne, Mel, Adam and Hannah 
Lamma 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Kristie Eckley and Mark Leighton 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Sheila Leventhal 
in loving memory of Larry Karp, beloved 
husband of Rochelle 
Margo Berk-Levine and Alan Levine 
in loving memory of Sylvia and Carl 
Levine 
Bernard Levine 
in loving memory of Shirley Levine 
Karen and David Mandelbaum 
in loving memory of Ella and Philip 
Mandelbaum, parents of David 
Mandelbaum 
Kimberly Massicotte 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Shirley Most 
in loving memory of David Most and 
Joshua S. Most 
Barbara Pariente 
in honor of my grandchild, Len Koehler's, 
Bar Mitzvah 
Debbie and Jerry Rosen 
in loving memory of Eleanor Stone, 
beloved mother of Ron Stone 
Sharon and Michael Ross 
in loving memory of Noel Walter 
Fali and Jack Rubinstein 
in loving memory of Irving Blatman 
Rosalee and Bob Savel 
in honor of Chloe Madison's birth, 
granddaughter of Isabel and Steve Berg 
in loving memory of Carol Gross, beloved 
sister of Judy Fleishman 
Annette and Donald Schilling 
in loving memory of Ada Schilling 
Jeri and Harvey Siegel 
in loving memory of Laura Siegel, mother 
of Harvey 
Lois and Gershon Stern 
in loving memory of Larry Karp, beloved 
husband of Rochelle 
 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Ronni and Sheldon Stern 
in loving memory of Rona Zucker 
Stephen Tuber 
in loving memory of Harry Tuber 
Terry and Frank Vaccaro 
in honor of Morli Josza's birthday 
Harriet and Bruce Wallach 
in loving memory of Helen and Max 
Keller, parents of Harriet 
Marge Lesser Wallen and Howard 
Wallen 
in loving memory of Carl Lesser and 
Dorothy G. Menkin 
in loving memory of Sandra Russack 
Bruce Warshal 
in loving memory of Lynne Warshal 
Judith and Irwin Wrubel 
in loving memory of Murray Kahn 

Rabbi Yaron's Discretionary Fund 

Beryl and Bob Schneider 
in loving memory of Aaron Feinberg 
David Bartos 
in loving memory of Dr. Emil Bartos, my 
beloved father 
Dale and Zvi Barzilay 
Mazel Tov and happy birthday to Steve 
Paul 
in honor of Chloe Madison's birth, 
granddaughter of Isabel and Steve Berg 
wishing Isabel Berg a speedy recovery 
in loving memory of Catherine Paul, 
sister-in-law of Stephen Paul 
Sonya Baum 
in loving memory of my husband, Lloyd 
Baum 
in honor of Rabbi Yaron's Sabbatical 
Mimi and Richard Bergel 
in loving memory of Arthur Bergel, 
brother of Richard 
Diane and Morton Brill 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Rochelle and Bernie Chalfen 
in loving memory of Eleanor Stone, 
beloved mother of Ron Stone 
Sylvia Clement 
in honor of Rabbi Yaron 
Rebecca Cohen 
in loving memory of Joanne Hamburger, 
beloved sister of Diane Mittenthal 
Ellie and Bill Cohen 
in loving memory of Phyllis Shapiro, 
sister of Ellie Cohen 
Hadassah Epstein 
in loving memory of my mother, Ester 

Shelly and Judd Ettinger 
Mazel Tov to Elyse and Sam Kadet, on 
the wedding of Adam and Katie 
Mazel Tov to Ena and Paul Gotkin on 
the marriage of their son, Joel, to Laura 
Mazel Tov to Gina and Peter Blatt on 
their son, David's, High School 
graduation and Eagle Scouts Honors 
belated Mazel Tov to Mindy and Gary 
Rosenberg on the marriage of Andrew 
and Brielle 
Penny Fierstein 
in loving memory of Richard Fierstein 
Bonnye and Allan Fine 
in appreciation of Rabbi Yaron 
Loretta Fink 
in loving memory of Alex Sweedler 
Sheree and Cary Friedlander 
in loving memory of Sam Muschkin, 
beloved husband and father 
in loving memory of Alan Glanz, 
beloved father of Sheree 
Marvin Glickstein 
in loving memory of my dear wife, 
Patricia  
Judith Goldstein and Family 
in loving memory of Alan D. Goldstein 
Amy and Wayne Gould 
in honor of Rabbi Yaron 
Zena and Harvey Hafetz 
in honor of our 61st wedding 
anniversary 
Felice and Kenny Hassan 
in loving memory of Abraham Hassan, 
beloved father of Kenny 
in loving memory of Joseph Faust, 
beloved father of Felice Hassan 
Phyllis Hoffman 
in loving memory of Timothy Hoffman 
and with much appreciation to Rabbi 
Yaron 
Gayle Jacobs 
in loving memory of Morris Weintraub, 
beloved partner of Joan Gelch 
wishing Rabbi Yaron a safe and 
wonderful trip, with gratitude for all he 
"does and says" 
Bea and David James and Family 
in loving memory of Edward James, 
brother of David James 
Carol Levine 
in honor of my son, Paul Levine 

Margo Berk-Levine and Alan Levine 
in loving memory of Stuart and Bruce 
Levine 
Lois and Steven Loevner 
in loving memory of Rose Bluth 
Sharron and Max Markovitz 
in loving memory of Doris R. Gould, 
mother of Sharron 
David Mortman 
in loving memory of my father, 
Michael Mortman 
Barbara Neuberg 
in loving memory of my beloved 
mom, Gertrude Chodos 
Barbara Pariente 
thanking Rabbi Yaron for all he has 
done in preparing my grandchild, Len 
Koehler, for his upcoming Bar 
Mitzvah 
Susan and Howard Pashman 
in loving memory of Joanne 
Hamburger, beloved sister of Diane 
Mittenthal 
Deborah and Stephen Paul 
in loving memory of Alfred Paul 
wishing Isabel Berg a return to good 
health 
Phyllis Yablans 
in loving memory of my mother, Ruth 
Rabinowitz 
in loving memory of my father, 
Benjamin Rabinowitz 
in loving memory of my husband, 
Gerald Yablans 
Charlotte and Norman Plotsky 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Neil Schlackman 
in loving memory of Rose Schlachman 
in loving memory of Eleanor Yudof 
Marilyn and Howard Schwartz 
in loving memory of Sally Richmond 
Carol and Steven Shain 
in loving memory of Joseph Shain 
in loving memory of Joel Greene, 
brother of Carol Shain 
Vicki and Ed Slotnick 
in loving memory of H. Josef Gold, 
beloved father of Vicki Slotnick 
Melvyn Sotnick 
in loving memory of my mother, 
Bessie Sotnick 
Abe Tawil 
sending my mother, Jackie Tawil, mi 
sheberach prayers 



  
Terry and Frank Vaccaro 
welcoming home our dear friend Sybil 
Michelson, with love 
wishing Rabbi Yaron safe travels and 
much learning on his Sabbatical 
Toby and Fred Wander 
in loving memory of Eleanor Stone, 
beloved mother of Ron Stone 
Rhonda and Lee Weisberg 
in loving memory of Larry Karp, beloved 
husband of Rochelle 
in loving memory of William Weisberg, 
father of Lee 
Glenda and Arthur Wolpert 
in loving memory of Jeanne Wolpert 
Rabbi Feivel's Discretionary Fund 

Sandy and Martin Bascove 
in loving memory of Minnie and 
Abraham Zagar, parents of Sandy 
Isabel and Steve Berg 
in loving memory of Bea Becker, cousin 
of Isabel Berg 
in loving memory of Catherine Paul, wife 
of Michael Paul, mother of Matthew Paul 
and sister-in-law of Stephen Paul 
in honor of Gail Wertheimer's recovery 
in honor of Arona and Bob Landsman's 
60th wedding anniversary 
Judy Fleischman 
in loving memory of Lilyan and Sam 
Richman and Harley Fleischman 
Cathy Demain-Mann and Fred Friedman 
in honor of Chloe Madison's birth, 
granddaughter of Isabel and Steve Berg 
Zena and Harvey Hafetz 
in honor of our 61st wedding anniversary 
Karen Karmazin 
in loving memory of my beloved father, 
Ira Karmazin 
Bruce Kerman 
in loving memory of Kenneth Kerman, my 
beloved brother 
Susan Klein 
in loving memory of my mother, Ann M. 
Klein 
Susan and Ben Levine 
in loving memory of Leo Koldin, father of 
Susan 
Barbara Pariente 
thanking Rabbi Feivel for all he has done 
in preparing my grandchild, Len Koehler, 
for his upcoming Bar Mitzvah 
 
 

 

 

Charlotte and Norman Plotkin 
in loving memory of Yetta Cohen 
in loving memory of Benjamin Wilen 
Anita Reid 
in loving memory of my mother, 
Mollie Mogul 
Ellen Salth 
in honor of Rabbi Feivel's installation 
Carol and Steven Shain 
in loving memory of Rose Greenberg, 
mother of Carol 
Nancy and Mark Sims 
in loving memory of Dr. Henry J. 
Schwartz 
Carol Sue Steinbach 
in loving memory of Noel Walter, a 
wonderful man 
Rita and Burt Tansky 
in loving memory of Jeannette Tansky 
Georgina Teitelbaum and Family 
in loving memory of Bob Teitebaum, 
who was dearly loved 
Terry and Frank Vaccaro 
in loving memory of Noel Walter 
Rhonda and Lee Weisberg 
in loving memory of Dr. Chuck 
Braverman, beloved husband of Joan 
Nancy and Mickey Wollman 
in loving memory of George Getz, 
beloved father of Nancy Wollman 

Cantor Abbie's Discretionary Fund 

JoEllen and Israel Alvarez 
in honor of Nancy and Mickey 
Wollman’s 65th wedding anniversary 
JoEllen Alvarez 
in loving memory of Noel Walter 
Sheree and Cary Friedlander 
in honor of Chloe Madison's birth, 
granddaughter of Isabel and Steve 
Berg 
Zena and Harvey Hafetz 
in honor of our 61st wedding 
anniversary 
Barbara Pariente 
thanking Cantor Abbie for all she has 
done in preparing my grandchild, Len 
Koehler, for his upcoming Bar Mitzvah 
Deborah and Stephen Paul 
in honor of Chloe Madison's birth, 
granddaughter of Isabel and Steve 
Berg 
 

 

 

 

 

Ellen Salth 
how lucky are the TJ tots and their 
families when spending time with 
Cantor Abbie! 
Adele Shamban 
in loving memory of Rose Wekstein, 
mother of Adele 
Gloria Smith 
in loving memory of my father, Max 
Leo Teitelbaum 
Terry and Frank Vaccaro 
wishing Laurie and Bob Silber a 
happy anniversary 
wishing Nancy and Mickey Wollman 
an awesome 65th wedding 
anniversary, with love 
wishing Cantor Abbie and Rabbi 
Feivel a joyous anniversary 
in loving memory of Noel Walter 
Susan and Donald Wolk 
in loving memory of Beryl Wolk 

Adult Education Fund 

Irene Anderson 
in loving memory of Carol Gross, 
beloved sister of Judy Fleishman 
Neomia Chitlik 
in loving memory of Isidore Chitlik 
Sybil Michelson 
in loving memory of Gerald H. 
Michelson 
Iris and Richard Podell 
in loving memory of Ruth Salton 
Beth Schatman 
in loving memory of Edna 
Swartzman 
Francesca and David Kennedy and 
Gabrielle Walter 
in loving memory of our father, Noel 
Walter, who loved to study 

Camp Fund 

Lois Morse and Family 
in loving memory of Norman Morse, 
on his 6th yahrzeit 

 Gloria Hay Schwartz & Calvin 

M. Schwartz Caring Community 

Fund 

Irene Anderson 
thanking the Caring Committee for 
their kindness 
 

 

 

 

 

 



                

  

Isabel and Steve Berg 
in honor of Sheree and Cary Friedlander 
on the marriage of their grandson, John, 
to Niza 
in loving memory of Saul Strauss, father 
of Isabel Berg 
in honor of our granddaughter, Chloe 
Madison Berg's, birth 
in loving memory of Jerome S. Berg, 
father of Steve 
Diane and Morton Brill 
in loving memory of Joanne Hamburger, 
beloved sister of Diane Mittenthal 
Jordy Brown 
in loving memory of my mother, Ruth 
Sorocki 
Amy and Wayne Gould 
in loving memory of Sam Goldstein 
Helaine Kahn 
wishing Isabel Berg a speedy recovery 
Marcia Grobman-Patane and Peter 
Patane 
in loving memory of Bob Wolf, step-father 
of Allyson Martin 
in honor of Jerry Mendheim's high school 
graduation, son of Robyn and Michael 
in honor of Roz Budde's special birthday 
Faye Shurdut 
in appreciation of Helaine Kahn and the 
Caring Committee 
in loving memory of Carol Gross, beloved 
sister of Judy Fleishman 
Stephanie and Brent Wolmer 
in honor of Chloe Madison Berg's birth, 
granddaughter of Isabel and Steve Berg 

L’Dor VaDor Endowment Fund  
Terry and Frank Vaccaro 
in honor of my sister, Caron's, birthday, 
with love 

Religious School Fund 

Debbie and Cary Luskin 
in honor of Mr. and Mrs. Jon Hazman's 
30th wedding anniversary 
Marcia Pann Capuano 
in loving memory of my mother, Grace 
Pann 
in loving memory of my father, Jacob 
Pann 
Laurie and William Toback 
in loving memory of Carolyn Kurtz, 
mother of Laurie 
Terry and Frank Vaccaro 
happy 10th birthday to Joe, son of Cantor 
Abbie and Rabbi Feivel 
Beth and Hawkeye Wayne 
in support of TJ's Religious School 
 

Social Action Fund 

Ross Hallen 
in loving memory of Sam Hallen 
Gayle Jacobs 
in loving memory of Dr. Barry Loigman 
Linda Karch and Robert Kanner 
in loving memory of Jennie and 
Michael Karch, parents of Linda 
Karen Karmazin 
in loving memory of my beloved 
mother, Lois Karmazin 
Karen Levy-Lutner and Larry Lutner 
in honor of my great-grandson, 
MillerBennett's, birth 
Pearl and Robert Meyers 
in loving memory of Harry Meyers, 
father of Robert 
Barbara Pariente 
in honor of my grandchild, Len 
Koehler's, Bar Mitzvah 
Elinor and Barry Schimel 
in loving memory of Louis Schimel, 
brother of Barry 
Pat Sensat 
thanking Debbie Kinback for the "fidget 
pillow" 
Marilyn  and Ronald Stone 
in loving memory of Helen Lewin, 
mother of Marilyn 
Jo-Anne and Jerry Weingarden 
in loving memory of Bernice Simons, 
mother of Jo-Anne 

Youth Group Fund 

Amy and Wayne Gould 
in loving memory of Sam Goldstein 

 
Members who donate a minimum of $18 per dedication to the various 

funds will be acknowledged in the Voice. 

Acknowledgement letters will continue to be sent to your friends and 
family members. 

Thank you for your generous support! 

General Fund 

Rabbi Yaron’s Discretionary Fund

Rabbi Feivel’s Discretionary Fund 

Cantor Abbie’s Discretionary Fund 

Adult Education Fund 

Camp Fund 

Gloria Hay Schwartz & Calvin M. Schwartz Caring Community Fund 
L'Dor VaDor Endowment Fund 

Religious School Fund 

Social Action Fund 

Youth Group Fund 



 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

  

 

 

10% off between 4:00-6:00 p.m. 

 

Do you sometimes have a 

hard time hearing the clergy 

during services? 

Did you know our sanctuary 

has a telecoil loop? 

A hearing loop provides a magnetic, 

wireless signal that is picked up by 

the hearing aid when it is set to ‘T’ 

(Telecoil) setting. The hearing loop 

consists of a microphone to pick up 

the spoken word; an amplifier which 

processes the signal which is then 

sent through the final piece; the loop 

cable. 

Simply set your hearing aid to the 

“Telecoil” setting prior to the start of 

service to be “linked in” to the 

Rabbi’s and Cantor’s microphones. 
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